Dear Hanfu, Jifeng and Lei,

Please accept my condolences on the passing of Professor Wu Wenjun.

He was a great mathematician, a key figure in the growth of mathemat

ics and systems science in China, and a true gentleman.

I had the good fortune of meeting him and discussing automatic theore

m proving with him when he visited the Centre de Recherche Mathéma

tiques in Montreal more than twenty years ago.

With my best wishes,

Peter



